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A Work Session of the Borough Council of the Borough of Avalon was held on

Wednesday, October 8, 2014 at 7:04 p.m. in the Meeting Room, 3100 Dune Drive, Avalon, New Jersey.

      Attendance:  Public --------------------   9
          
  
Reporters -----------------------   2
     The Meeting was called to order by Council President Covington.

Pledge of allegiance.

                                                      Roll call:   
Council President Covington

Present



Council Vice President Dean

Present

                                                                  Councilman Ellenberg


Present

      Councilwoman Hudanich


Present




      Councilman McCorristin


Absent


Also present:

Scott Wahl, Business Administrator
James Waldron, Assistant Business Administrator

Stephen D. Barse, Esquire, Borough Solicitor

Paul Short, Code Enforcement Official
James V. Craft, Chief Financial Officer

William Macomber, Director of Public Works/Utilities

William McCormick, Chief of Police

Richard E. Dean, Sr. Fire Official/Fire Inspector

Kimberly Mastriana, Licensing Clerk
Thomas R. Thornton, P.E., Borough Engineer, Hatch Mott Macdonald, LLC
     

Notice of this Work Session was included in the Annual Schedule of Meetings dated June 

25, 2014.  It was given to the news media and posted on the Official Bulletin Board as 


required by law.


Council President Covington read the Open Public Meetings Act Announcement.  
Discussion regarding 2014 Best Practices Inventory. 

James V. Craft, Chief Financial Officer, gave a brief overview of the completed annual best  practices questionnaire.  He said the score was 88%, which is the same as last year.  He added there is one outstanding question that requires further clarification, and answering yes to that question will increase the score to 90%.  He said the questionnaire has been reviewed by the appropriate officials, Business Administrator, Assistant to the Borough Clerk and Borough Council all are in agreement.
Councilwoman Hudanich noted the importance of the questions of reflection that are answered and are aligned with State Statutes but also have the best practice for the sustainability and an awareness of all the codes and requirements.
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Discussion regarding Resolution re: compliance of the Governing Body with promulgation of the 

Local Finance Board of the State of New Jersey. 
Council President Covington indicated the Borough received a clean audit.  He said there were no comments or recommendations from the auditors regarding any audited items and the Borough has been able to rebuild and maintain the fund balance back to Five Million Dollars as the fiscal year ends. 
Councilman Ellenberg congratulated James Craft on a splendid job.  He commented that it was a pleasure working with him and he has done a phenomenal job.  
Council agreed.

Discussion regarding Ordinance Amending Chapter 22 pertaining to rental properties. 
Council President Covington noted the events of the Resort House a couple years ago prompted council to look at the current rental ordinance and make adjustments.  He said a committee was organized consisting of Kimberly Mastriana, Licensing Clerk, Ed Dean, Fire Official, Paul Short, Code Official, Jim Waldron, Assistant to the Business Administrator, and Steve Barse, Esq.  He added also consulted were our prosecutor Michael Donahue, Esq., Chief McCormick, Scott Wahl, Andrew Bednarek, the real estate community as well as Avalon Land and Home Owners’ Association to discuss significant changes.  He reviewed the following changes to the current ordinance pertaining to definitions, occupancy, increasing fees over subsequent years, and inspection dates.  He noted revisions include compliance with a State Statute that mandates no fewer than two convictions over a 24 month period and the proposed ordinance would reflect 4 convictions over a 24 month period.
Councilwoman Hudanich commented that Councilman McCorristin is absent but is in agreement with the changes.

Council President Covington asked if there were any public comments at this time concerning this matter.
There were no questions or comments from the public.

Council agreed to proceed with introduction of the Ordinance at the October 22, 2014 Regular Meeting.
Discussion regarding Repealing Ordinance No. 588-2009 that established a curfew for 

individuals under the age of (18) years.
Stephen D. Barse, Esq., Borough Solicitor indicated the Borough had been notified of possible issues with the current curfew Ordinance. He stated there have been a series of law suits around the State where organizations have challenged curfew ordinances as violating individual civil rights.  He said the Borough’s Curfew Ordinance was originally adopted based on a State Statute and the Borough has decided to repeal the ordinance in its current form and is on for first reading tonight.  He commented there was an article in the Inquirer today concerning several other towns that are taking the same action.
Public Comments:

None.
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Motion made by Councilwoman Hudanich, seconded by Councilman Ellenberg to adjourn the Work Session.             


ROLL CALL VOTE:
   
Council Vice President Dean

Aye





Councilwoman Hudanich

Aye






Councilman McCorristin

Absent







Councilman Ellenberg

Aye





Council President Covington

Aye

Work Session adjourned at 7:25 p.m.





Respectfully submitted,






_____________________________________






Marie J. Hood, Assistant to Borough Clerk






_____________________________________






Charles P. Covington, Council President
